January 14, 1955
Dear Hillel members

January connotes a new year and a clean slate to dg
things differently or perhaps better than we did before,

For this reason; Hillel Executive Board has revised its
constitution,

It is felt that the new constitution will help to
make Hillel a bettér campus organization and activity,
and also holp us to serve you morc cfficicntly.

Ehclosed is a copy of the now constitution., It will
takc just a fow minutes for you to rcad through it. After
you have donc so; fill out the cnclosed post card, and drop
it in any mailbox. You will bc doing a scrvicec to yoursclf
and to Hilled by fulfi}ling this smell task.

As you will noticc;in rcading the constitution, the
method of officcer nominating has been completely revised
from that of past ycars. égx,Hillol member, who fcels hin-
sclf qualificd o an ofﬂico; may pctition for it. Petitims
require 10 signaturcs of voting mombors and that of Dr.
Robert Kipsnor; our faculty advisor. Dr. Kirsncr nay be
found in 347 McMicken Hall. Petitions arc availablec now at
the Hillel housc, and arc due, Friday, Fcbruary 4. Elcctims
will bec held February 1’+;15;1~6.

Committcc chairmanships for Roligious,Publicity; s
Social and Culturp arc also opcne Thesc petitions are avail -
ablc Monday;Jan. 31 and arc duc Fridey, Fcb., 18.Fivc sig-
naturcs of students and that of Dr. Kirsner arc nccded.

Dontt forgot‘gbout scnding us back th?t post card;

good luck with cxans, Sinccrely yours,

Aoty . O lrouman)



